COLLEGE WOOD FORAY


Sunday, December 18th
Leader Derek Schafer.

Penny Cullington

We’ve at last managed to hold our pre-Christmas foray at this site, having failed due to adverse weather for the last two years. Eight intrepid members braved the frost and the slippery roads, and luckily the odd flurry of snow just as we were assembling came to nothing. We were rewarded with a fine bright though chilly morning, and soon forgot the cold toes as a surprising number of different fungi turned up, though all frozen solid and some even common things providing quite a challenge to identify. Of particular note were the plentiful Mycenas in the woody litter beside the rides – seven species were identified in all, but one was unusual and nice to see. Nick spotted some small blue-grey fruitbodies growing at head height in the mossy bark of one of the Poplars lining the path into the wood. In fact we found them on several of these trees, and though they rang a bell with me the name eluded me till examination at home showed them to be Mycena pseudocorticola. This is a rare species in the South East though commoner further West; there is just one previous County record from Rushbeds, this time on mossy bark of Field Maple ten years ago, made by Nick Legon. 

Amongst our list of 35 species of which a good proportioned were gilled fungi, we found several specimens of Clitocybe fragrans (Fragrant Funnel), its distinctive sweet smell still easily detectable though frozen solid, also one Hygrocybe psitttacina (Parrot Waxcap), and right at the end John found two beautiful specimens of Macrotyphula fistulosa (Pipe Club). 14 species were new to the site, probably reflecting the lack of recording here rather than their rarity.

We all returned to Duck End House to thaw out with some most welcome and delicious soup and festive fare kindly supplied by Derek and Jenny - a fitting end to our foray season.

See the complete list of species for more details.

